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October 2019 was one for the record books.  The string of hot days 
at the end of September continued for the first 5 days of October to 
bring all-time record single-day temperatures to several stations in 
the state – most in the triple digits.  But, by the end of the month, 
the temperatures plunged to below normal values so that the state-
wide average daily-high temperature for the entire month was only 
1.9°F above average.  In fact, five of our reporting stations in North 
Alabama recorded both a high temperature of at least 100°F and a 
low temperature of 32° or below – a very rare achievement in Ala-
bama.  Two of our official Cooperative Observer stations (Hamilton 
3S and Helena) reported an October swing of 70°F, from highs of 
102°F to lows of 32°F during the month.

Clanton, Highland Home #2 and Oakmulgee topped out at 103°F 
as the warmest October temperature recorded at official stations.  Stations with long periods of 
observations that set all-time (preliminary) October high temperature records included Anniston, 
Birmingham, Clanton, Huntsville, Mobile, Montgomery, Muscle Shoals, Scottsboro, and Talladega.  
So, the heat was state-wide.

The nights were generally much warmer than average, being a whopping 6.4 °F above the norm, 
the 10th warmest October night-time values since 1895.  Even so, 14 reporting stations hit 32°F or 
below with the official station at Russellville (4 SSE) dipping to 29°F on Halloween.

After the driest September on record (state-wide), ample rainfall came, some of it tropical, to push 
back against the serious September drought.  In fact, October 2019 was the 4th wettest of the last 
125 Octobers with a state-wide average of over 7 inches of rain.  Fourteen stations, mostly on the 
west side of the state, recorded more than a foot of rain, led by Reform with 17.67 inches.  

If you or your friends are in the livestock business, you know that this welcomed rain came too late.  
The heat and drought of September through the first part of October clobbered the pastures which 
support the livestock.  This led to little-to-no grazing now and little-to-no hay-bailing to put up for 
winter.  Our ranchers are having to purchase hay that hurts their bottom line.  We hope assistance 
for such a difficult flash-drought will be forthcoming. 

As you read this now in November, you already know that when the month is over, we will have 
more extreme weather to talk about … brrrrr.  
John Christy
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